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Tip Sheet
How to avoid smartphone bill shock
If you don’t monitor how much data you’re using each month on your smartphone or tablet, you could be in for a nasty surprise.


Here’s how to avoid an unexpectedly high bill:

1. Know your data allowance
If you are getting a new mobile or device, find out the monthly data allowance. It’s usually measured in Megabytes (MB) or Gigabytes (GB). 

2. Know your billing period and extra charges
Read the fine print to see what extra charges you will incur for going over your data limit, and keep track of when your monthly billing period starts and finishes. Depending on your provider, you can be charged 10 to 50 cents for every megabyte (MB) that is over your data limit. 

3. Track your data usage
Regularly check how much data you’ve used each month by logging in to your account on your provider’s website (some providers have apps that monitor your data usage). Be aware that information about how much data you’ve used can be delayed by up to 48 hours.  

4. Connect to Wi-Fi
Set your smartphone to connect automatically to your home or office Wi-Fi and look for free Wi-Fi hot spots when you’re out.

5. Streaming and downloading video or music
Be aware that streaming or downloading video or music files and automatic software updates use up large amounts of data.

If you have received an unexpectedly high bill and you can’t resolve the issue with your provider, you can contact the Telecommunications Industry Ombudsman (TIO). The TIO is a free service that help will help to resolve your complaint quickly.
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